# High Ercall News 27 4.4.25



#### **Contact Details:**

School Office 01952 387570

Head email: h2051@taw.org.uk

Admin email: a2051@taw.org.uk

Twitter: Follow us on @HighErcallPri







# School disco fun!

We had a great time last night—with lots of children from across school joining us for a fabulous disco. There was bubbles,

dancing, lots of sweets and squishies, and of course the conga! Many thanks to Mrs Simper and all the helpers including staff who stayed until all the children had left safely and tidied up. A few tired faces today!

# In total we raised £335.00—which is a fabulous amount. Many thanks!

Thank you too if you have brought in sponsor money or donated online for our sponsored skip. Final total to come next week!

#### End of term!

Not quite sure how we have got to the end of the Spring term—it only seems a few weeks since Christmas!

Just a reminder that we finish for the children on THURSDAY next week. We return for the Summer term on Monday 28th April—for a ridiculously short 4 week term (plus bank holiday!).

# All children booked onto clubs for next term have spaces.

If you do need Chill Club or any other provision there are some limited spaces left—please contact the office for further details.

A reminder that we have a new dinner menu starting after Easter—which will start on Week 1 on the first day back.



DATE	EVENT
Monday 7th April	Y6 SAT information meeting—4pm
Thursday 10th April	Break up for Easter
Friday 11th April	PD day—staff only
Monday 28th April	Return from Easter holidays
Wednesday 30th April	Year 3 swimming
Monday 5th May	Bank holiday
W/b Monday 12th May	Year 6 SATs week: Mon—Thurs
Friday 23rd May	Break up for half term
Monday 2nd June	Return from half term
Thursday 12th June	Sports Day—9.00-12.00 Times to be confirmed.
Monday 7th / Tuesday 8th July	Telford schools Y6-7 transition days
Tuesday 8th July	New classes transition afternoon
Wednesday 9th July	Parents Open afternoon including visit new classes—3.30—5.00pm
Thursday 17th July	Leavers Assembly and picnic—11.00am
Friday 18th July	Last day of the school term

#### **Online Safety**

April's online safety newsletter came home via email this week. The focus was on social media apps such as WhatsApp and how to ensure that children are safe in chat groups. It is very useful and considers games such as Fortnite where group chats can be a feature

There was also some information about AI chatbots and apps which are accessible to children, but do not have the important safeguarding features needed which ensure that the content is safe.

Please be aware of these—Talkie is an example of an app.



Our 5R Stars for this week are:



Class 1: Jacob—being responsible



Class 2: Sebastian—being respectful



Class 3: Evelyn—being responsible



Class 4: Jenson—being responsible



Class 5: Millie—being resilient